
MINUTES OF AREA 4 RIDING CLUBS’ LIAISON GROUP AGM 2014 

HELD ON MONDAY 27 OCTPBER 2014 AT THE BAY HORSE, GOLDSBOROUGH

Present:
Maggie Smith (Chair)


Mary Kay (Area Liaison Officer)



Jann Crosland (Treasurer)


Denise Newsome (Competitions/Minutes Secretary)
Nicky Lyons (Vice Chair-absent)
Clubs Present: Not recorded at the time
Apologies: Malton, Darrowby 
Minutes: 

The minutes from the meeting of 27th July were proposed by Ebor Vale and seconded by Brimham and accepted as a true record of events.
With reflection on the minutes of AGM2014 it was noted that Richard proposed getting a trophy named as the Grizel Sackville-Hamilton Trophy. This has not been done, but it was decided that the new trophy purchased for the Winter Medium Dressage will be engraved as a thank you to Grizel for the support shown over the years.
Matters arising from the previous meeting

No matters arising.
· Chairs Report 
It has been 12 months since I first sat in this chair! 

During this time there have been highs and few lows but I have enjoyed my first term, learnt lots and looking forward to the next 12 months.

I would like to thank Richard Thompson (retired chair) who has been at the end of the phone and been a great support since he retired.

We have run 7 area Qualifiers from which clubs have travelled to national championships and Area 4 flag has been well and truly flown.

The Majority of clubs competing at the championships finished in the top 10 placings.

There are 9 clubs who have National champions in teams and individuals. I and I'm sure all of you would like to congratulate them!

ADRC

CALDERDALE 

EAST YORKSHIRE

MALTON

NIDD VALLEY

SELBY

NORTHALLERTON

NORTH RYDALE 

YORK &DISTRICT

The juniors have featured heavily in the placings!

Hope I haven't missed anyone! Please will you let me know!

2016 DATES

You all should have a PRINT OUT and you will see I have tried to listen to clubs about Saturday Competitions. 

Novice  SJ & CT at BB. Both work well because of the facilities and availability.

SX will still run at Epworth again because of the quality of the course and good ground conditions at that time of year.

Horse Trials are remaining at Helen Bells. We looked at other venues such as Bishop Burton, Northallerton and Allerton. We were looking for a change as members have run over the Breckenborough course for a few years now. The preferred venue was BB who could accommodate us with our preferred date and a course only used for their BE events but the costings were going to be £6,800+. This was beyond our budget so the committee will look into a change for 2017.

Summer show is back at Richmond over 2 days. Askham Bryan was looked at as a possible venue and a summer show with marquees and a BBQ on the sat evening was appealing but would require too much man power for set up. Maybe now we have a new club at AB this could be looked into for 2017. Other venues considered were Driffield show ground, Harrogate, and some of the country shows venues. The costings were the main down side and we do not want to run any competition at a loss.

DTM only qualifier TBC yet. We are looking at Manor Grange and waiting for cost. We will let you know ASAP 

Winter Dressage 2016 will be at Richmond.

Choice of dates: (all on a Sunday)

30th Oct  

7th Nov

15th Nov

NB the floor voted for 30th October.
The qualifying competitions could not run without helpers from the club and on behalf of the committee and myself I would like to say a massive thank you and please make sure this is passed on.

Please See list and let Denise know of any changes to 2015 list.

.

We will be staying with the system of paying the clubs an amount per person for food as this seems to work well, and most of you have voted in favour of this. £3 was considered sufficient but I feel it is bit mean!

 THIS WAS DISCUSSED BY THE FLOOR AND AGREED IT SHOULD BE INCREASED TO £5 PER PERSON.

Denise will address the subject of changes CLOSING DATE and CLARIFY

SIZE OF AREA 4

We voted to stay as one area and not split. This is still in place and Mary will address this if there are any changes.

We have had 2 new clubs join area 4 and I would like to welcome them.

PENISTONE

ASKHAM BRYAN

Are there any representatives here tonight? (No response from the floor)
Grizzle. I have had a very chatty and amusing e mail from Grizzle telling me her eyes aren't what they used to be and for the safety of the nation and other road users she sends her apologies for her absence at tonight's meeting and wishes area 4 well. 

Finally......I come to my thank you's.......

I would like to thank THE COMMITTEE, Denise for her endless patience dealing with entries and competitions, Jann for keeping the purse strings tight and many hours keeping the accounts in order. Nicky for her knowledge and support to the team, Mary for her time, support and being our strong voice for Area 4 at BRC. You have all helped me through my first year. You have been supportive, advised me and have worked your socks off to make Area 4 one of the strongest and most successful areas.

THANK YOU.

Jann and Nicky are stepping down from the committee and on your behalf  I would like to thank them for all their time, knowledge and support to area 4.

We haven't seen the last of Jann as she will be at some of our area Qualifiers as Official Steward.

GIFTS....flowers & a bronze were presented to Jann during the short recess for coffee. Gifts for Nicky were to be forwarded on to her.
· Treasurers report.

Jann handed out the accounts from the year. The area had made a loss of about £1400 (similar to last year)
The showcross had lost money in spite of raising the entry fees. It was asked if we could run an unaffiliated 80cm class or even get head office to include an 80cm as it was felt that would bring in the grass roots members who felt unable to tackle a 90cm course. It was pointed out that Epworth don’t actually have an 80 course and whne we have looked into the possibility of adding unaffiliated classes to the competitions, there has been an overwhelming “No” vote. Mary did say however the 80cm is something head office are thinking about.
The expenses for the horse trials were queried, but it was explained that we need to make several site visits before any cross country event as the course needs discussing and checking. We also hired an extra start box this year to house the starting team, rather than putting them in the back of a horse trailer. This explanation was acceptable to the floor.
The winter showjumping will be on one day only next year as the increase in entries due to the addition of the intermediate jumping was not enough to warrant 2 days.

The summer show also lost money. That is expected to be reversed when we move back to Richmond in 2016. A summary of losses and gains is shown below.
	P & L by event:
	

	Winter Dressage
	£655.00

	Indoor SJ / CT
	£0.00

	Novice Indoor SJ
	£(1,486.00)

	Combined Training
	£372.00

	Hunter Trial
	£0.00

	Show Cross
	£(1,074.00)

	ODE
	£1,808.00

	Summer SJ / D
	£(1,279.00)

	DTM
	£(241.00)

	Total shows
	£(1,245.00)

	Training
	£0.00

	Camp
	£2,149.00

	Social
	£0.00

	Secretarial costs
	£(2,316.61)

	(Loss) for the year
	£(1,412.61)

	
	


· Competitions report.

No competitions had been run since the last meeting in July. It was stated again that changes in organising the summer show, had not been a success and would not be repeated. The issue of late changes was discussed and it was decided to stay with last minute changes being allowed, but it was stressed these were emergency changes and should not be a wholesale re writing of entries.
· Training officers report:  
Even with the lack of a Training Officer for much of the year, we have run a 1st Aid course and the Summer Camp made a profit, it was well subscribed with 90 riders. It was a huge workload for 1 person, but others have offered to help out with the organising next year. Bishop Burton has already been booked.
26 November and Evening with Chris Bartle and Nicola Wilson is being organised, it will be free to RC members.

· Area Rep Report
We will be joining in with Area 2 for training on Style jumping and Riding Test at Northallerton, Guinea pigs required.

There may be some chance of an 80cm show cross section, but the pairs may be discontinued as it is not proving to be popular.

Mary has asked about the lack of equality on championship places for our large area who pay vast amounts in prelim entries. This is not to be progressed by Head office. They say adding “Wild Cards” would be too difficult as they wouldn’t know until after entries closed if there would be spaces. The area would not be split.

There was then a discussion about the email that went round to all members about the disbanding of the NEC.

The full details of the situation will be sent out to all clubs in a separate document. But in short, BHS has decided that the NEC will be replaced by 6 area reps, reps from each equestrian discipline and some of their paid staff. The floor were worried that this has effectively removed their voice from the moment.

Area 13 is looking into the legality of the move. There is the option of BRC separating from BHS, unfortunately our money is no longer “ring fenced” so if we leave, BHS will keep our money. 

It was proposed that an option would be to not run any qualifiers for 1 year and in that year we would pay no affiliation fees. At the end of the year, the affiliation fees would give us assets.

Maggie will liaise with Richard Thompson and send out a summary of the areas options and consequences
· AOB
Election of new officers
Treasurer –Toni Tait

Competition Secretary – Georgina Ashton

Vice Chair – Nicky Green.
The Training officer post will remain vacant for now.

Next year there will be new hat tags due to new rules.

ROR Reserve Champion Toni Tait – Nodservatory

ROR Champion Denise Newsome – Bertie Arms

Selby asked if we could have a points trophy for the rider/horse, this is  big job and no one on the floor volunteered to do it.

The new website address is http://www.brcarea4.co.uk/
Next Meeting Monday 25th January 2016


